
150 Fragar Road South Penrith 2750 
Telephone: 02 4724 3200   Fax: 02 4724 3299 

Email: stmarymackillop@parra.catholic.edu.au 
www.mackilloppenrith.catholic.edu.au 

K
e

e
p

in
g

 I
n

 T
o

u
c

h
 

S
T

 
M

A
R

Y
 

M
A

C
K

I
L

L
O

P
 

P
R

I
M

A
R

Y
 

S
O

U
T

H
 

P
E

N
R

I
T

H
 

Term 1, Week 1 

31 January 2020 

 

Page 1 

Dear Parents and Friends of St Mary MacKillop School,  

Our school constantly strives to be: 

A Christ centered community which challenges students to develop their unique gifts and tal-
ents through a supportive partnership of school, parents and parish. 
We wish everyone a huge ‘Welcome’ as we commence the 2020 school year.  

Welcome back to those families returning from 2019 and a special welcome to those new   
families joining our community, whether through kindergarten or starting in one of our other 
grades. It has been a big day for our youngest students today as they begin their first day at  
primary school. We look forward to a wonderful year ahead. 

                                             

 

Over the holidays I had a wonderful opportunity to go on pilgrimage with my 17 year old son 
Liam and a small group from Sydney. We travelled to Timor-Leste and visited a number of 
significant historical sites as well as engaging in some social works such as visiting schools, 
pre-schools etc… As part of this trip we visited “Mary MacKillop Today”. This is an arm of 
the Sisters of St Joseph and a charity that our school has supported for many years through 
gold coin days and Mary MacKillop Feast Day activities. On behalf of our community, my son 
and I took over some suitcases of supplies to support the teams work in providing education to 
remote communities. The supplies were greatly appreciated and are making a difference to the 
lives of the families they have been given to – Never see a need without doing something 
about it. 
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Over the holidays we have also been doing some work on our school facilities. Each year an arborist    
reviews our trees around the school and issues a report recommending removal and maintenance to       
ensure safety for everyone. Last year we had to remove some large trees from the playground near the 
hall and library. To fill the space left behind and also to provide a place where our kids can dig (they have 
been asking for some time now), we had a new play space constructed. Thank you to the P and F who 
provided a big contribution of funds on behalf of our parents to support this work.  

      

 

Staffing News 

Unfortunately I have to let you know that due to changes in personal circumstance, Miss Jones 
will be unable to teach the Year 5 class assigned to her for this year. She contacted me during the 
school holidays to let me know that she had accepted a position at another school closer to her 
home. I can assure you that it was very difficult for Miss Jones to come to this decision as she was 
genuinely excited to be working with our children and creating many fond moments and successes 
with them this year.  

For Term One, we have asked Mrs Claire Harman to teach the class. She will then be leaving us to 
start maternity leave. We have commenced advertising and recruiting a quality teacher for the   
remainder of the year. Mrs Harman is well known to our community at St Mary MacKillop. I wish 
to thank Mrs Harman for her wonderful support of the school and your child in taking up this   
position for the term. 

 

Together We Grow. 

Mr Scott Buchan - Principal 

Sport Days for Term 1 

This year Mrs Rachel Nekic will be joining the staff of St Mary MacKillop as our sport teacher. Sport will 
be held on the following days 

Monday : Year 3, Year 6 and 4M 

Tuesday: Kindergarten, Year 2 and 4V 

Wednesday: Year 1 and Year 5. 
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Religious Education News 
Welcome to the 2020 school year – a new year, in a new decade. 

With the beginning of a new school year, we are reminded of our purpose and place within the St Mary 
MacKillop community. Each one of us brings unique gifts and talents that weave together to create the 
richness and compassion of this wonderful community.  

 

A New Start 

So this is it – the new decade! 

A beginning: 

undreamt opportunities, unimaginable discoveries,  

healing for broken bodies, calm for anxious minds 

 

Creating God: you make all things new. 

 

 
So this is it – the new decade! 

A remembering: 

the past behind us, joy and sadness inter-mingled, 

memories of delight and pain, of births and deaths. 

 

Engaging God: you make all things new. 

 

So this is it – the new decade! 

An exploration: 

each present moment full of possibilities, 

New generations joining us in pilgrimage. 

 

Promising God: you make all things new. 

 

So this is it – the new decade! 

A commitment: 

Our intention joined with God’s, 

lives filled with hope, expectancy and wonder. 

 

Loving God: you make all things new. 

 

2020 Masses and Liturgies: Change of Day 

This year to better align with the Parish timetable and commitments, the majority of masses and         
liturgies will be held on Thursdays.  
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Religious Education News 
Opening School Mass and Year Six Leadership Ceremony: 9:15am Thursday 13th February  

Please join us for our Opening School Mass on Thursday 13th February at 9:15am.  At our mass we 
will gather as a school community to pray for God’s blessing on the school year and welcome          
Kindergarten and the new students across the grades to St Mary MacKillop Primary School. We will 
also induct the Year 6 students into their 2020 leadership roles. 

 

We look forward to seeing you as we celebrate our Catholic Faith together. 

 

Sacramental Coordinator 

In 2020 we warmly welcome Mary Gale to the role of Sacramental Coordinator in our Parish. We also 
thank Colleen Nichols for all her hard work over the past years and wish her well with her future       
endeavours. 

 

2020 Sacramental Program - Reconciliation Parent Meeting, 7pm Tues 25th Feb 

The Parish based Sacramental Program will begin this year with the Sacrament of Reconciliation 
(Penance). Preparation for the Sacrament of Reconciliation will commence with a parent only session 
on Tuesday, 25th February at 7pm.   

 

If you wish to enrol in this program it is compulsory that at least one parent/carer attend.  The    
meeting will be held in the St Nicholas of Myra Church.  This program is for all children in Year 3 or 
above who have been baptised and would like to enrol in the Sacramental Program.  

 

All enquires to Mary Gale (Sacramental Coordinator) at St Nicholas Parish House 47212509. 

Email: sacramental@stnicholasofmyra.org.au 

  

Mrs Gillard 

Religious Education Coordinator 

Cyber Safety Talks 

On Thursday, the students in Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 connected in with the counsellors from Kids Helpline 
through a video web-chat. The counsellors discussed with the   
Jstudents the importance of being safe, respectful and responsible 
digital citizens and offered strategies to support students around 
those areas.  
 
For further information around the programs offered by Kids 
Helpline, follow the link 
https://kidshelpline.com.au/parents  

Alternatively, you may contact the school.  
Contact person: Amanda Joseph  

https://kidshelpline.com.au/parents
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Afternoon Pick Up 

Please pick up all children at 3pm across the road in the park. Do not come into the playground to collect 
your child or take them from lines as this creates safety issues for our children. 
 
The teacher on duty will bring any children who are not collected from the park by 3.05pm up to the school 
playground onto our waiters line.  

 
If your child is on waiters, they can be collected from the playground between 3.10pm—3.30opm 
 

Thank you for caring for our staff and kids. 
 

Our school newsletter is only sent home in hard copy for kindergarten the first newsletter of the year.  

The newsletter is available by subscribing on the schools website www.mackilloppenrith.catholic.edu.au 
select News & Events> Newsletter and click on subscribe to our online newsletter, complete the form, 
you will then receive the newsletter each fortnight via email. You can also view the newsletter on the 
website under current issue.  

Subscribing to the KIT (Keeping In Touch) 

For iPhone and iPad users: 

1. Click the "App Store" icon on your Apple device. 

2. Type your school name in the search, using suburb name will help. 

3. You will see your school appear, click "Get" then "install". 

4. The app is FREE to download.  

5. When installed click "Open" 

6. Select "OK" to receive push notifications, when asked. 

7. Click the "More" button on the bottom right of the App, then "Setup". 

8. Toggle on the Push Categories that are applicable for you by tapping the on/off switch. 

For Android users: 

You must first have signed up with a Google Account before installing the app.  

1. Click the "Play Store" button on your Android Device 

2. Click the magnifying glass icon at the top and type in your school name, using suburb name will help. 

3. Click the school name when it appears in the search. 

4. Click the "Install" button. 

5. Click "Accept" for various permissions (please note, we do not modify any of your personal data on 
your device). 

Skool Bag App Instructions   
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P & F News 

We wish to extend a warm welcome to all of the new and existing families of our school...we are 
looking forward to 2020!! 
 
We had a lovely morning meeting the kindy parents who joined us for a cuppa and cake after 
they had dropped their little ones off for their first day.  Thanks for joining us, it was great to meet 
you all! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Your P&F Executive committee for 2020 is: 
President: Veronica Neal 
Vice President: Paul Bortolazzo 
Secretary:  Michelle Darwen 
Treasurer: Kylie Beazley 
Major Fundraising: Catherine Watson 
General Fundraising: Jo Randall 
PRC Representative: To be appointed  
 
We will be holding our first P&F meeting of the year at 7.00pm on Tuesday 3rd March in the 
school hall.  We would love to see you all there. 
 
We look forward to seeing you at our welcome BBQ...more details to follow! 
 
Veronica Neal 
P & F President    
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Dates for Your Diary Term 1  -  2020 
DAY DATE TIME EVENT 

Tuesday 4 February 7pm-8:30pm Twilight Swimming Carnival @ Penrith Rip-
ples 

Friday 7 February 2:20pm Whole School Assembly 

Thursday 13 February 9:15am Opening School Mass and Year 6 Leadership 
Ceremony 

Friday 14 February 2:20pm Whole School Assembly 
3M Assembly Item 

Tuesday  18 February TBA Nepean Zone Swimming Carnival—
Glenbrook Pool 

Friday 21 February 2:20pm Whole School Assembly 
 

Tuesday 25 February 7:00pm Parent Meeting Reconciliation @ St Nicholas 
of Myra 

Wednesday 26 February 8:00am Orchestra Commences 

Wednesday 26 February 9:15am Ash Wednesday Liturgy of the Word 

Friday 28 February 2:20pm Whole School Assembly 

Tuesday  3 March 7pm P&F Meeting—School Hall  



Page 9 KE E PI NG I N T OU CH  



Page 10 KE E PI NG I N T OU CH  






